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Meetings: Mondays at Noon
DJ’S Dugout

10308 South 23rd St.

Bellevue, NE 68123

OFFICERS FOR 2014-2015
President…………..…..........Fred Simon
President-Elect…..….Sarah Conaway
Secretary……………….Herb Barelman

Treasurer…………………Jerry Monson

Sergeant-at-Arms…………..Paul Reed
Program Chair………………..Jeff Smith
Board Members….......Charles Adams
Herb Barelman

Jerry Monson                       
                              Paul Reed

Fred Simon

Jeff Smith

Sarah Conaway
Matt Willis
JUNE SPEAKERS
June 1: Colm Breathnach
June 8: Tinca Joyner 
June 15: Steve Torneten
June 22: Troy Scultz
June 29: Baker’s Representative 
GREETER AND INVOCATION
June
Greeter……….................Charles Adams
Invocation…………..…......Paul Nichols
FROM THE PRESIDENT
Our District is bringing about some changes that you should be aware of and in which you are encouraged to participate. The past tradition was to have a weekend conference in the first weekend in May. It was a celebration of our District, along with training, recognizing club accomplishments and a mini convention to vote on the budget and any other items of business.

They have done away with the format and gone to a Go-to-meeting format to take care of District business.

During the Conference the handing off of the Office of the outgoing President over to the new incoming President was done at this time for the District and all the clubs.  This will now be done at The Changing of the Guard and a Day of Service Event on June 27th at Mahoney State Park and all club members are encouraged to come to this event with their families and enjoy the day from 11:00am-8:00pm. Costs for the day will be $35.00 dollars for Rotarians, $25 for guests and kids under $12.00 are free. 

The District is also planning an Annual Conference at the Mid-America Center August 21, 2015-August 22, 2015 and all our members will be encouraged to attend. More information about this event will be coming out in the next few months.

I hope we can all take a look at our District’s attempts to change the way things done things in the past and step up and participate where we can. 

As I approach the end of my term as President of our club I would like to thank all of you for being so supportive. I brag about our club as an easy club to lead. Participation is key in so many ways and when many step up most of the work is then not left to a few people. 

Thanks goes out to Herb Barelman and Jerry Monson who make it easy to be your President with all the business details of club  taken care and the President does not have to worry about those things. Let’s continue to make our club successful as we give our support to Sarah Conaway our incoming President and we look forward to her leading us in the year to come. 

Sincerely,

Fred Simon 
FROM ROTARY INTERNATIONAL
As president of the Rotary Club of High Point, North Carolina, USA, Joel Gentry wanted to lead by example.

He and his executive board set a goal for 2014-15 of having five more members join the Paul Harris Society. The society recognizes Rotarians and friends of The Rotary Foundation who contribute $1,000 or more annually to the Annual Fund, PolioPlus, or approved global grants.

“I felt that for me to ask people to do that, I had to set the pace,” says Gentry about his decision to contribute at that level. “My wife and I re-evaluated all the places we were giving to and felt convinced we wanted our money to go where it would do the most good, to folks we would probably never see and who wouldn’t know we had given.”

The Paul Harris Society became an official Rotary Foundation recognition program in 2013 to identify, engage, and thank members who make substantial recurring gifts -- a level of giving that is crucial to the Foundation. While fewer than 3 percent of Rotary members contribute at or above the $1,000 annual level, those gifts represent more than 35 percent of contributions to the Annual Fund.

The Paul Harris Society is distinct from Paul Harris Fellow recognition. A fellow has made cumulative contributions of $1,000 or has had that amount contributed in his or her name, while a member of the Paul Harris Society contributes at least $1,000 each year.

Through their donations, Paul Harris Society members are supporting work in Rotary’s six areas of focus: promoting peace, fighting disease, providing clean water, saving mothers and children, supporting education, and growing local economies around the world.

David McCoy, Paul Harris Society coordinator for District 7690 in North Carolina, helps club presidents in his district identify potential society members. McCoy says that getting members to join depends largely on the approach.

Most important, he says, is to share the Foundation’s story -- to relate how the Foundation is making a difference in the six areas of focus, and also how your club is making a difference through its international projects. McCoy says people aren’t interested in the mechanics of giving but rather in the ways that Rotary is changing people’s lives.

“We hammer that in, we work hard all year to educate our membership in what The Rotary Foundation does and what it means around the world,” McCoy says. “I think clubs don’t do enough of that. But if you show them the results, it’s not so hard to get the money.”

Another key is to make members aware of the Paul Harris Society on a weekly basis. McCoy recommends that clubs hang a banner and attach name tags of club members who are already in the society.

“I watched a past president who has been in our club for 41 years go over to the banner and look at all the names on it,” he recalls. “He came over to me to ask what the society is, and of course I always carry a form with me.” By the end of the meeting, he had signed up.

Recognition

Districts often honor new society members by presenting them certificates and their insignia at a district or club event that is culturally appropriate and comfortable for the members. McCoy’s district plans a big party in October with special speakers, and he says several members have signed up for the society because they didn’t want to miss the event.

“It’s important to constantly do something to thank donors for going that extra mile,” McCoy says. “And people for the most part like the acknowledgment.”

McCoy says it’s also important to promote the Foundation’s four-star rating from Charity Navigator, an evaluator of U.S. charities. The rating, which is the highest that Charity Navigator assigns, reflects the Rotary Foundation’s sound fiscal management and commitment to accountability and transparency.

Signup

McCoy emphasizes how easy it is to sign up for the society. Members can enroll through Rotary Direct, Rotary’s recurring-giving program, setting up automatic deductions of $85 a month, $250 a quarter, or $1,000 a year. You become a member of the society as soon as you enroll.

“I often tell the story about how, twice a day, I go to Starbucks and buy a large coffee,” he says. “At the end of the month, I have blown more than $85. Many of us waste more than $85 a month. Why not divert that to the Foundation, where it is doing some good?”

The High Point club’s Joel Gentry, who set up his Rotary Direct contributions for quarterly payments, notes, “We don’t miss what we don’t see.”

Finally, McCoy recommends that district leaders set ambitious goals for adding society members. During the first two years in his role, he aimed at adding five or six people annually. This year, when his district Foundation chair asked him to add 50, he balked.

“But until I was challenged to come up with 50, I sort of limped along,” he concedes. “Then I started thinking about this: We have 50 clubs in the district; that’s one per club. So I said, fine.” As of 1 May, McCoy was only a few members short of his goal for the year.

THE FOUR WAY TEST—of the things we think, say, or do:

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?
QUOTE OF THE MONTH
 
“Rotary is good for you, my friends. To the ill, it says, "Take up thy bed and walk." Rotary prolongs the life of hundreds of thousands of men; Rotary makes for health and happiness.” – Paul Harris
ROTARY TRIVIA
(Answer in next month’s newsletter)

1. Men With Friends; The Blue Boys; The Conspirators; The Round Table.  What do these names have in common?
ROTARY TRIVIA ANSWERS FROM LAST MONTH
1. How much were annual dues at the first Rotary Club? 

The group voted there would be no dues and all club expenses would be paid from the $.50 fines.
AREA MEETINGS
Monday:
Omaha Millard, Noon @ German American Society 

Omaha North, Noon @ Eppley Airfield Conference Center 
Tuesday:
Omaha Morning, 7:00 am @ Happy Hollow Country Club  

Northwest, Noon @ Champions Run

Southwest Omaha Rotary Night Club, 5:15pm @Millard Plaza Ballroom
Wednesday:
Council Bluffs Centennial, 7:00am at HyVee 

Downtown, Noon @ Field Club
Plattsmouth, Noon @ Plattsmouth State Bank
Thursday:
Suburban, Noon @ Anthonys

Friday:
Omaha West, Noon @ Champions Run
